
 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

         

Wyoming Department of Education 
122 W. 25th St., Ste. E200 

Cheyenne, WY 82002 
307-777-7675 

Jillian Balow – Superintendent of Public Instruction 

MEMORANDUM NO. 2021-123 

TO: School District Superintendents 

FROM: Kari Eakins, Chief Policy Officer 

DATE: October 11, 2021 

SUBJECT: Public Comment on Removal of Rules Chapters 4 and 45 

CHAPTER 4 AND 45 PUBLIC COMMENT 
The Chapter 4 rule set originated in 2008 and is out of date and not relevant at this time. When the 
rules were created, the legislature designated funding to all districts operating in the red financially 
regarding nonprofit food service accounts. In order to be eligible for funding, districts were required 
to follow the rules set forth in Chapter 4. This rule set is proposed to be removed from the agency’s 
list of rules. 

To submit public comment, review the State of Reasons and the rule changes here. 

The Chapter 45 rules were adopted due to 2018 Wyoming Session Laws, Chapter 137, section 
6(b) regarding a special education out-of-district placement appropriation. The law only provided 
funding for one biennium and was not renewed. Chapter 45 is proposed to be removed from the 
agency’s list of rules. 

To submit public comment, review the Statement of Reasons and the rule changes here. 

For more information, contact Sean McInerney, Accountability Supervisor, at 307-777-8752 or 
sean.mcinerney@wyo.gov. 
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